ECIA BYLAWS REVIEW AD HOC COMMITTEE

Draft Amended Bylaws Available for Review Online – Open Forum on Bylaws Set for February 13, 2020

A proposed draft of the Sixth Amended ECIA Bylaws is now available for Members to review at https://eldoradosf.org/document/Proposed-2020-Bylaws.pdf.

Open Forum Set. The Board and the Bylaws Review *ad hoc* Committee will host an open forum on the proposed amended Bylaws on **February 13, 2020** at 6:00 PM in the Railroad Room at the Community Center. At the open forum, ECIA Members are invited to discuss and give feedback on the proposed amended Bylaws. Alternatively, feedback may be sent via email to: bylawsreviewchair@gmail.com

Lot Owners Must Vote to Approve Amended Bylaws. After the open forum, the Committee and Board will have the opportunity to discuss and make final changes to the draft Bylaws based on feedback from Members. Then, the amended Bylaws will be on the ballot for lot owners to vote on as part of the Election and Annual Meeting process in April/May. The amended Bylaws need approval of 60% of all lot owner votes cast on the election ballot in order to pass. If approved by the lot owners, the amended Bylaws will take effect after certification by the Secretary of the Board.

Review of Bylaws Required Every Two Years. Proposed amendments to the Bylaws were based on suggestions from Members, Directors and the ECIA's attorney received by the Bylaws Review *ad hoc* committee during its routine review of the Bylaws. The ECIA's Bylaws require they be reviewed every two years. The objective is to continuously upgrade and improve the governing structure of our community.

The Bylaws Review *ad hoc* Committee has met twice monthly since June. The Committee started its work by receiving suggestions from lot owners on potential changes to the Bylaws by the July deadline. Based on suggestions received, the Committee made proposed changes to the Bylaws. Those suggested changes were sent to the Association's legal counsel for review. Next, the Committee provided the reviewed draft to the Board for its consideration. The Board reviewed the draft and approved the version of the amended Bylaws which is now posted online.

Next, the Board and Committee seeks your feedback about the draft Bylaws. The Board and the Bylaws Review *ad hoc* committee looks forward to hearing from you at the forum in February.